ASPRS
Data Preservation and Archiving Committee (DPAC)

11 December 2014

Attendees:	Lluis Colomer, David Day, Bob Pope, John Faundeen

David Day walked us through the work his company has done to date for the aerial portal.  It is very functional already and David plans to add a ‘landing screen’ for researchers and suppliers to conduct queries from.  Bit of a discussion on the merits and challenges of requiring users to go through a registration process.  While there is exchange of monies involved through this portal, the group did feel there is merit to generating metrics of who is using the system.  David wondered if using the ASPRS membership number would be difficult based on some possible privacy concerns.  John took an action to provide some suggested fields for a registration process and provide these to DPAC for comment.  ACTION: John Faundeen to provide possible registration fields to DPAC for review and comment. 

David also relayed that once the functionality is working well the screens will take on the look of the current ASPRS web pages so there is an integrated look and feel.  This “skin” will be in place by the time the system is migrated to the ASPRS web site.

The group also discussed having some form of help for some fields so that we obtain consistent inputs.  An example would the Scale field.  We could envision folks entering 24,000 or 1:24,000.  Providing a clear example of our expectation will make it easier for suppliers to enter metadata.  Other fields like Shot Type could have pull downs to choose from such as: Vertical, Low Oblique, High Oblique, etc.

Lastly, the group discussed possibly engaging the ASPRS Student Advisory Council to provide some beta testing this winter in addition to DPAC members.  Brittany Mabry, representing the Student Advisory Council was at the PECORA-19 DPAC meeting and thought the testing would be a good engagement activity.

Our targets for the portal development include getting a fully functional system working from the Keystone company web site followed by transitioning the code to ASPRS.  Following testing DPAC would coordinate loading of the portal with the hundreds of entries already known.  Lastly, DPAC would strategize having a special session at the Tampa meeting as the formal rollout.  We anticipate these next few months to be exciting!

[bookmark: _GoBack]Next DPAC Meeting is scheduled for 8 January 2015 at 9:00 CT. 
